REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 28, 2016

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on March 28, 2016.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, J. Gilbert, City M. Sayles, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Merrill that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill Gilbert, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	6
	3/28/16
	$7,089.39

	Sewer Claims on
	6
	          3/28/16
	$6,910.74

	P&L Claims on
	6
	3/28/16
	$92,755.56

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             6
	3/28/16
	1,360.00


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
ADVERTISE BID – NEW LOADER


M. Sayles distributed the bid specs for the purchase of a new wheel loader. The bid calls for buy new with or without trade at the city’s option.  Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by J. Gilbert to accept bids until April 20, 2016 at 2:00pm.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

ADVERTISE BIDS ON PARK STREET SEWER


M. Sayles announced that the bid documents are almost complete for the Park Street sewer enhancements.  The bid documents were drawn up by GHD Engineering.  Motion was made by J. Gilbert and seconded by P. Hubbard to accept bids until April 15, 2016 at 11:00 am.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

POOL RESURFACING BIDS

M. Holmes reported that there was on bid received on the Al Glover Pool resurfacing as follows:



         Resurfacing                 Patch                                  Resurfacing       Option #2

Bidder
     
          Large Pool
      Kiddie Pool
Total
     Kiddie Pool           Total
Clean All, CNY        $82,400.00               $22,300.00      $104,700
       $39,500.00   $121,900.00

Patterson Stevens     Bid Arrived Late returned unopened

There were 3 other plan holders including Patterson Stevens who submitted their bid late and it was returned unopened.  In light of the time sensitivity it was the recommendation of the City Manager to award the contract for the large pool but to hold off until 2017 for the kiddie pool.  Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill to award the contract for the large pool but if there were cost savings for some upcoming city project then the kiddie pool maybe revisited.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

MEETING CHANGE


The commission decided that in light of the possible large attendance to the official centennial meeting on April 7 that the meeting be moved to the CAC in the gym to accommodate a large potential crowd.

Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by P. Hubbard to adjourn.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

